
 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings: 
December has rolled around once again and time for another Newsletter from Your Foundation.  This Newsletter 

will have many repeated items and reminders I have relayed to you over the past four years.  An explanation for all the 
reminders and repeat information is given at the end of this Newsletter.  December newsletters very often will feature a 
Norwegian Christmas tradition.    Since food is the main focus of any Norwegian gathering I have chosen this concept as 
my Christmas highlight. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Why do Norwegians bake seven different kinds of 
cookies for Christmas???????   

My research did give me some information where our 
mothers, grandmothers and great grandmothers found their 
recipes (a book by Hanna Winsnes) adding their own little 
touches and passing these down from generation to 
generation.    

L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ άDƻƻƎƭƛƴƎέ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ L ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛs, that at 
one time 14 different types were made, one for each day of 
the Holiday season.  Today seven will suffice.  Another source 
said the amount was always uneven, in former times there 
were as many as nine or eleven kinds made and was a status 
symbol ǘƘŀǘ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΩǎ ǿŜŀƭǘƘΦ 
 I have not just been Googling for information but 
asking around to friends (a couple were actually born in 
Norway and had never heard of this tradition)  
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HANNA WINSNES 
1789-1872 

Poet, novelist ς Non-
fiction writer 

First female novelist in 
Norway 

 
Hanna was born in Bragernæs, (Drammen) 

Norway. 
She is remembered for her Cookbook, 

Lærebog i de Forskjellige Grener av Huusholdningen 
(Guide to the Various Branches of Houskeeping) 1845.  
It includes themes such as livestock, farming, 
butchering, baking, boiling of soap, candle moulding. 

Hanna was married to Paul Winsnes, priest, 
and Member of Parliament. 

She was the Great-grandmother of Norwegian 
novelist, Barbra Ring. 
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There are twenty (20) different kinds to choose from and the ingredients were all similar with very little variation: 

butter, flour, sugar, eggs and flavoring like almond, vanilla or cardamom.                                                  Editor, Thelma Lysne 

 

 
   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STAMPS 
 

It would not be an Issue of the Foundation News if 
I did not mention the easiest and best way of contributing 
to your Foundation.  With Christmas and the advent of 
άƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘέ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ 
have stamps to save and pass on to your Foundation. 

 

STAMPS ISSUED THE YEAR YOU WERE BORN 
In my quest in looking for the 2018 Christmas 

stamp found they have pictured all the stamps issued for 
2018 and did not find a special one for Christmas.  What I 
ŘƛŘ ŦƛƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ L ǿŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƎƻƻƎƭŜ ŦƻǊ άнлму /ŀƴŀŘƛŀƴ 
{ǘŀƳǇǎκ/ŀƴŀŘŀέΣ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛǘŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ a 
ōƻȄ άCLb5 {¢!at{ .¸ ¸9!wέΦ  CƻǊ Ŧǳƴ L ƎƻƻƎƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ 
Jack was born and the year I was born and there I found 
Canadian stamps that had been issued in those years.  This 
Newsletter I am featuring those Stamps and leave you the 
task of checking out what stamps were issued in your birth 
year. 

  One significant note was the number of stamps 
and the cost of a 1927 stamp and reduction and cost of the 
1934 stamps.  This I must presume was due to the 
Depression 1929 ς 1939.                      

  
 

JACK ς 1927 
 

   

   

  
 

THELMA 1934 
 

    
 

If your Lodge is unable to hold a Foundation Fund Raising evening saving your stamps is a great way to support 
your Foundation.  You could make it a fun project for members.  Every other month offer a small prize (a coffee mug, a 
note pad, a purse calendar, etc.) purchased from the $1.00 store to the person who brings in the most stamps.    You may 
not think it is very much but in 2017 the total for stamps collected was $964.07.  A big Tusen Takk to Hardanger 07-142 in 
Kelowna for their very large stamp donation in 2017.  Since its inception, you, the Lodge members have collected a total 
ƻŦ ϷсΣфуоΦут ƛƴ ǎǘŀƳǇǎΦ  ¢ƻǊŜ tŜǘǘŜǊǎŜƴ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ WŀŎƪ [ȅǎƴŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƛƴ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ флΩǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƳǇ 
program has been in existence for a long period of time.    I checked with Russell Wiigs and he took over the collection of 
stamps around 2008. 

                                                              KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK LODGES                                       Thelma Lysne, Editor 

 

WHO DO I HELP WITH MY DONATION ? 

The above article tells you one of the easy ways you can help your Sons of Norway Foundation in Canada 
provide funding for:  

 
 

 
 
 
 

An original application came from North Star Lodge No. 63 in Nanaimo, B.C.  They made a request for a Norwegian 
Language game.  The intent of this game is to practice their language skills in a fun and interactive way person to person. 
Check out the October Issue of the Leiflette, page 5 for a picture of members playing this game.  

I have personally received a grant from the Foundation to upgrade my Hardanger skills in order to pass on to 
students. 

There are many more Lodge related activities promoting the Culture, History and Norwegian related activities 
your lodge can request a grant for the promotion of our Norwegian Heritage to members of the Community. 

Thelma Lysne, Editor 
  

1. A  Lodge activity 
2. Summer Camps 
3. Sports Camps 
4. Ski for Light 

5.      Dance Groups 
6.       Rosemalling upgrading 
7.       Cultural skills upgrading 
8.       Language Classes 

9.     Post-Secondary Bursaries 
10.    Bursary from the Thorsaug   
          Grant for studies in  
          Norwegian at a University. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sons of Norway Foundation in Canada  

Incorporated 1971  

Post-Secondary Scholarship Recipients  
 

2018  
 

 

 
Erik Rust 

Camerose, Alberta 
University of Alberta 

Augustana, Camerose, Alberta 
Outdoor Education and  
Scandinavian Studies 

 

 

Jordan Hamilton 
Winnipeg, MB 

Trent University, Peterborough, 
ON 

Mathematical Economics 
 
 

 

Sarah Kedves 
Victoria, B.C. 

University of Victoria 
Victoria, B.C. 

Bachelor of Science 
 

BJARNE AND KAREL  

THORSHAUG  

BURSARY  

FOR  

NORWEGIAN STUDIES  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anders Carlstad 
Dawson Creek, B.C. 
Uiversity of Alberta 
Edmonton, Alberta 

Mechanical Engineer 
 

 
Kelly Greenwall 

Leduc, AB   T9E 8B3 
University of Alberta, Edmonton, 

AB 
Arts - Medicine 

 
 

 

 

 
Kelsey Altwater 
Kamloops, B.C. 

Thompson River University 
Kamloops 

BA Education 
 
 

 

Rhys Kirsebom 
Surrey, B.C. 

Kwantlen Polytechnic 
University of Surrey, B.C. 

 

 

Aarika Harpe 
Valhalla Centre, AB 

University of Alberta, Edmonton, 
AB 

Bachelor of Science 
Neuroscience 

 

 

Breana Olsen 
Edmonton, Alberta 

University of Alberta 
Edmonton, Alberta 

Education 
 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  

TO ALL  

BURSARY  

RECIPIENTS  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¢ƘŜ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ мт ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƻŦ ά¸ƻǳǊ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ bŜǿǎέ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ found on the Sons of Norway 

Foundation in Canada Website: 

 

 

                 

 

 

F Use professional fundraisers 

F Receive government grants 

F Solicit door to door 

F Solicit by phone 

F Sell or trade membership lists 

F Have paid employees 

 

 

FOUNDATION WORKING FOR YOU

                        

 

 

PLATINUM PLUS 
$5,000.00 

In May of 1999, the incentive was introduced in the form of Recognition Pins.  The first pins were presented in 1999 
ǿƛǘƘ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜǘǊƻŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ нрth Anniversary in 1996.  The decision was made in 2007 to introduce a 
fourth level, the Platinum Pin for donations.  Seventeen (17) Lodge members have received their Platinum pins.  This 
programme proved to be popular so in 2017 a further level was approved by the Foundation Board of Directors, the Platinum 
Plus, for donations of $5,000.00. 

Pictured above, along with the four levels of Recognition Pins, is the new Platinum plus Pin. There have been two (2) 

recipients of the Platinum Plus pins.              Thelma Lysne, Editor 

 

 

PIN PROGRAM  

 

 

www. sonfic.ca  



 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT RON STUBBINGS AND HIS WIFE RIITTA  
ON AN ALASKA CRUISE SPONSORED BY VIKING LODGE NO. 81 

MAY 22, 2019 
 
 

 
 

 

FOUNDATION FUND RAISING  

CRUISE 
 

Last month in Issue 17 we featured 
International Vice-president, Ron Stubbings 
ride to Bloomington, Minnesota to attend 
the International Convention.  This 
undertaking was a Fund Raiser for the U.S. 
and Canadian Foundations.   

To date the Sons of Norway 
Foundation in Canada members have 
donated well over $3,000.00 to our 
Foundation.   
 

 

 

HOLLAND AMERICA 
 

 
MS. VOLENDAM 

 

BOOK NOW 
WITH 

 

IMAGINE CRUISE & TRAVEL 
 

2834 Norwell Drive, Nanaimo, B.C. V9T 1X3 
Annemari ς 1-855-463-4391 ς 

 annemari@imaginecruisetravel.com  
Inga ς 778-294-7284 ς 

inga@imaginecruisetravel.com  
Office ς 250-7587893 

info@imaginecruisetravel.com  

www.imaginecruisetravel.com 
 

 

Your Foundation thanks both Ron and you, the members, for your generosity.                                                                                     
 Ron started his ride as International Vice president and returned home as Sons of Norway International President.  
wƻƴΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ [ƻŘƎŜ ±ŀǊŘŜƴ bƻΦ мф ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ ±ƛŎǘƻǊȅ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлth at the Scandinavian Center in Burnaby.  
Pictured on the right is International President Ron, his wife Riitta and International Director/Foundation Treasurer, Erik 
Brochmann. 

Thelma Lysne, Editor 
. 


